New Amherst Committee Looks Over Playground Sites



Councilman Harry H. Schall, temporary chairman of new Amherst Recreation Committee, seated, displays map of playground sites to members at or-ganization meeting Tuesday evening in Amherst Town Highway Department conference room. From left, William G. Christman, Arthur C. York, Mrs. James Nevin, John M. Hollands, William E. Wratten and Howard F. Schum. The committee elected Herbert J. Mols permanent chairman. He was absent when photo was taken. Mr. Schum was named vice chair-man and Mr. Christman secre-

tary. The background of recreation in Amherst was explained by Chairman Howard S. Schall and Executive Secretary Albert Haibel of Planning Board. High-way Supt. F. Theodore Jenzen, Town Attorney Leland G. Davis and Councilman Edgar J. Barth of the Safety Committee, also

New Chairman Of Recreation Unit



HERBERT J. MOLS, 99 Chateau Ter., Snyder, is the new chairman of the Amherst Recreation Committee. Mr. Mols is athletic director of the Park School of Buffalo, a post he has held ten years. He is a graduate of Cornell University where he played football and basketball.

Recreation Group Formed For Town

Seven Men and One Woman Appointed by Amherst Town Board

Ammerst 10wn Board

A recreation Committee was
formed by the Amherst Town
Board at this past Monday night's
meeting when seven men and a
woman were appointed.

Named to the board were Mrs.
James Nevin, 183 West Royal
Pkwy.; Fenton F. Harrison, 213
Lehn Springs Dr.; Howard Schum,
161 Washington Hgwy.; Arthur C.
York, 26 Canterbury Ct.; William
G. Christman, 66 Bissell Dr.; John
M. Hollands, 1313 Maple Rd.; Herbert J. Mols, 99 Chateau Terrace
S.; and Edward J. Fiegl, Clare
Road.

The Recreation Committee will

The Recreation Committee will The Recreation Committee will serve without a salary. An organization meeting will be held soon, at which time the group will probably elect a chairman.

Amherst Swim Pool Is Studied

Service Clubs to Aid Drive for Pool

At the request of several service At the request of several service clubs in Amherst, the Amherst Recreation Committee was re-quested to initiate a meeting to discuss swimming for the town residents. The meeting was held at the American Legion Hall on Wehrle Drive in Williamsville. Mr. H. Mols, chairman of the recreation committee, conducted the meeting.

Present were Mrs. Rosalee Jackson, Mrs. Dorothy Stern, Mr. J. Barndollar, Mr. R. W. Bedell, Mr. C. K. Cassety, Mr. W. G. Christman, Mr. F. Harrison, Mr. N. Mandell, Mr. J. Passmore, Mr. H. Schum, and Mr. W. N. Weber, representing these associations (in alphabetical order) American Legion, Amherst Shrine, Kiwanis, League of Women Voters, Veterans of Foreign Wars, Williamsville Lions, and Williamsville Rotary.

All present were most enthusias-Present were Mrs. Rosalee Jack-

Lions, and williamsville Rotary.
All present were most enthusiastic about the idea of a swimming pool for the Town of Amherst. A number of excellent ideas were presented by those present. Each of the delegates was to return to make a full report to their respective organizations.

It was suggested that all the

It was suggested that all the service organizations in Amherst band together and actively support the building of swimming pools. It was agreed that a committee be was agreed that a committee be formed consisting of one member from each group. Mr. W. N. Weber was elected temporary chairman to coordinate the formation of this committee. Any organization not present is requested to contact Mr. Weber at 388 Cadman Drive in Williamsville, PL. 4162, for more information. information.

It was agreed that every organization, large or small, should be represented. If these groups will contact the temporary chairman, the entire program can move more rapidly and make his job much